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EVERYONE IS WELCOME!   
Hello and welcome to the September edition of the Wiluna Wire. In this edition we have submis-
sions from a number of Wiluna agencies and individuals. We would love to make the Wiluna 
Wire into an informative, interesting and entertaining newsletter, that includes submissions from 
all  
sections and ages of the Wiluna community.  The newsletter will only be as good as the  
submissions we receive! 
 
If you have  any feedback, suggestions and or submissions, please come into the Shire  
Administration Centre on Wotton Street  and have a chat. Contact can also made by phone—  
9981 8000 or email at—aa@wiluna.wa.gov.au with “The Wiluna Wire” in the subject line. 
 
Regards 
 

 

 

 

I speak the language that is not mine 
I learn the ways of a modern time 

I see my history in the lines on your face 
I long for understanding of your old time place 

Sing with me and we learn together 

Our welcome song we cherish for ever. 

Tamihana 
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Hi All 
 
We have had a very busy time down here at the Recreation Centre with Circuit classes going well with a 
steady bunch of people taking the time to get fit while socializing and mingling with each other outside of 
work times.  We are running classes 3 days a week, Sunday, Monday and Wednesday’s with 5 of the 
medical team checking the children’s eyes came along for a work out while they were in town. 
 
I have started running circuit classes for the teenagers in town, this is to prepare them for the evening 
classes once they have gained their own confidence and understanding of how circuit is run and the 
expectations required of individuals when involved in a group activity.  At this stage I have had four 
young men turning up to train, and they are proactive and enthusiastic to gain knowledge and do 
something that sits outside there normal daily routines in Wiluna. The goal is for the boys to become 
part of a group of people working together for their own individual goals by feeding off of each other 
when we all sweat, laugh, hurt and encourage each other together. 
 
We showed two movies over the month and they were Aliens Ate My Homework and The Star.  The 
children ‘s behaviour was very good, so congratulations to them.  I had willing helpers with the children 
being very happy to make popcorn and give out drinks during the movies. 
 
The Moonlight Hall was opened for both Bledisloe Cup games with the Wallabies being piped at the 
post by the boy’s in black, with the All Blacks retaining the Bledisloe Cup for another year.  There was a 
cross section of people who attended both games with guests from the Gunbarrel Laager, Police, 
Service Contractors, Medical staff from NAHS and locals who enjoyed an afternoon of friendly banter 
and yarning in the sun shine on the porch. 
 
On Sunday 26th August we had another Trash & Treasure under the porch of the Wiluna Enterprise 
Centre that was well attended, with plenty of bargain's with Angela and Julie having tables of goodies to 
buy, however the big winners on the day was the Shire lots of goods from the hotel units that were sold. 
 
On Wednesday 5th September we kicked off the “Back to Wiluna” which saw a big contingent of 
children using the new interactive equipment on the oval while listening to the mellow sounds of Gina 
and Guy.  Mary G was a big hit with the children while keeping the grown ups entertained with her off 
beat banter.  Mary G’s radio show gave the Shire and the town of Wiluna national exposure, even the 
little town on the edge of the desert got to shine right across Australia that night.  Ray Ryder and the 
boys ended the night with the locals finally getting out of their cars to brave the cold chill to dance the 
evening away.  We had a good cross section of the community attending our first gig, the children 
played through out the five hours, while the adults relaxed and stayed warn in their cars before the big 
dance off at the end of the night 
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On Thursday 6th September we held another night of music adjacent to the Recreation Centre, once 
again the children flocked to the event in mass, Gina and Guy played the first set mainly to the visitors in 
town and the children, once again Mary G had the children captivated through out her performance, by 
the end of the night we had another dance off with the Ray Ryder Band rocking the party with the locals 
taking full advantage to let their hair down and get their boogie on, as the venue was warmer than the 
night before with entertainers finding it more personal. 
 
Friday morning saw Mark  put on a show at the School assembly for the children, and Mr Keith Payne 
VC also attended, where he spoke to the children before the teachers had a dance off and sing song.  
We all attended morning tea, before Gina and Guy spent the last hour and half in Wiluna teaching the 
children their new Martu welcome song. 
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On Friday 7th the outside movie which was set up at the front of the Recreation Centre to view Wonder 
and there was a bumper crowd in attendance with over 100 people attending.  By the end of the movie 
the numbers of locals had swelled in preparation for the fireworks, which saw the sky light up with colour. 
 
Lastly I would like to thank Linaire for all your awhi (love) and wairua (spirit) you brought and shared 
through out the 3 days with everyone you had contact with, as without your help the experiences for all 
would have been less than they had.  They say many hands make light work so thank you to Raj, Eva, 
Madjeed and Julie G for your hands and time you gave on Friday evening to make the night a success, 
and to the upside down theatre company, thank you Jim for helping me in my time of need as time was 
rolling on, as we had many families waiting to watch Wonder and you turned up when the blow up 
screen was still in its carry bag.  Lucky we worked out before the show we had erected the movie screen 
upside down, now that could have ruined the night some what if we had not worked that one out in time. 
 
 
See you around 
Tamihana Cummings 
Recreation and Leisure Coordinator 
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Past and present Wiluna residents gathered on Thursday 6th September to celebrate the opening of a new 
administration building and discovery centre, representing the start of a new era for the northern Goldfields town. 
 
Shire of Wiluna Chief Executive Officer Colin Bastow said the Shire had used the occasion to hold three days of 
Back to Wiluna celebrations and the response from the community had been overwhelmingly positive. 
 
The new administration centre, a reconstruction of Wiluna’s Club Hotel after the local council bought the 85 year old 
pub last year, cost about $4 million to construct, and the discovery centre cost $2.6 million. 
 
Mr Bastow said the administration centre would allow Wiluna to have a town hall, which it did not previously, and 
also made the Shire offices more accessible and visual. 
 
“We’ve stamped ourselves as being part of the community”, he said.  He said despite some initial backlash from the 
community at the fact the town would lose it’s only remaining tavern for good, the decision to renovate the building 
into an administration centre had been strategic. 
 
“That building would only have been able to continue operating for another couple of years anyway—it was always 
going to close eventually and by then it would likely have been too old and expensive for us to revamp,” he said.   
“the upstairs area was not being used at all, which wasn’t a good use of space, and we are now able to have our 
town hall there. 
 
“If there needs to be a tavern in town it needs to be in a building that is more suitable and viable for the community.” 
 
He said the discovery centre would serve as a place to store and display the town’s rich history, to ensure none of it 
was lost.  “Both buildings have been well received and the whole community has engaged in some way, and the 
feeling in the town regarding these projects is very positive.” he said. 
 
Member for Kalgoorlie Kyran O’Donnell, one of the number of politicians in attendance at the opening of the two 
buildings—alongside Labour’s Kyle McGinn, the Liberals’ Melissa Price, Ken Baston, One Nation’s Robin Scott and 
the Nationals WA’s Vince Catania, Mia Davies and Jacqui Boydell—said there was a “very good feeling in the town” 
at the moment. 
 
“These two new buildings are already having an impact, they will lift the town.” 
 
“This is a great thing for Wiluna and the next thing for the town, as well as for the rest of the Goldfields, will be the 
sealing of the Wiluna-Meekatharra road.” 

Town Pride In the New Centre  
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A Big thank you to all the Artists that performed over the 3 days,   A good time was had by everyone and it was 
wonderful to see everyone mixing together. 
 
To Ray Ryder and your band thank you for providing the music workshop to the young people on Wednesday 
and for the 2 fantastic performances by all of you over the 3 days.  It was great to see you out and about around 
town enjoying yourself. The biggest impact made by you and the band, were the broken hearts you left behind 
after the kisses given in the heat of the moment.  We can’t wait for you, your music lips to come back to Wiluna. 
 
To Gina and Guy thank you for spending Thursday  at the school with the elders and local band to  translate  
Gina’s Welcome song into Martu language, after a slow start the group settled down to the job at hand,  with the 
time full of learning, sharing and teaching all those that call Wiluna home yours, the beautiful welcome song.  
This song was translated and gifted to the Martu people, as long as we teach the next generation this song will 
be a gift that will continue to give forever.  Along with 2 beautiful performances over the 3 days, and then 
spending more time at the school on Friday to teach the local children their new Martu welcome song. 
 
To Mary G thank you for your off beat banter and captivating the children's curiosity with your cheeky music and 
colourful dress.  You assisted in  giving the  little town of Wiluna national exposure on your radio show.  You 
grabbed the children's attention at the School assembly with a sing along and the teachers dance off.  The best 
gift of all from Mary G was giving the children of the town the opportunity  to share the bright lights of the stage 
with a generous soul that let a little of her light shine on the kids. 
 
To our local band  “The Muntjiljarra Band” thank you for some great music on Wednesday Night.  You are all 
musicians that the town of Wiluna can be proud of,  the way that  you guys held your own and performed on par 
with the crowd from the big smoke.  
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Wednesday  5th September  
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A Good Time was had by All 
 

Thank you to the Artists for a 
great night of music 
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Thursday 6 September  
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Thursday Night Recreation Centre Party 
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Friday 7th September 2018—Opening of the Function Centre and Council Chambers 
& Fireworks 
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Wiluna Remote Community School (WRCS) Training 
Centre News for September  2018 

The Wiluna Remote Community School Training Centre was busy during 
August and September with our new Certificate 12 Automotive course 
Which will run through until December.  Once again we have a mixture  
Of WRCS High School Vocational Education and Training (vet) students 
Adult students from DSS and adults from the community.  It’s a terrifice group who train and 
learn very well together. 
 
So far the students have been servicing vehicles and trailers and learning about hand and 
power tools, in the workshop.  We’ve been very happy with their motivation and also as how 
well they are doing. 
 
The Training Centre was a hive of activity during the recent Shire celebrations.  Keith Payne 
and Mary G based themselves out of the there and we also had a lot of visitors who we 
showed around the facility, including politicians.  Mary G put on a great performance at the 
school assembly and Keith and other guests told the school children a bit about themselves 
and encouraged them to stand strong and attend school regularly. 
 

 

Austin Patch & Victor Newland servicing a trailer Stewart Long supervision Malik Geary & Kheshaun 
Gilbert changing a tyre 

Above Mr Keith Payne VC and Mac Jensen 

Mary G and the Big Black Ringer Horse at the 
WRCS Training Centre 
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It Takes a Village to Raise a Child 
Coming together to Engage our Potential 

By Adriano Truscott, Principal of Wiluna Remote Community School 
 

“It takes a village to raise a child” is an African proverb usually used to think about community 
relationships, involvement and partnerships needed to nurture youth in a village to grow people and 
develop skills, to face the world.  This phrase is relevant to education in Wiluna. 
 
Everyone has a story about their school life—lessons they loved and subjects they slept through.  
Some of our old people too, have bitter-sweet memories where they learned new ways of being, but 
were not allowed to maintain their old ways.  Today, all schools in WA follow the West Australian 
curriculum, and all are encouraged to work with their communities to localize their learning and 
respect all ways of being. 
 
We do that at Wiluna Remote Community School through our Martu Calendar and through our 
learning partnerships with community, Desert Support Services and CRTAFE.  Through this work, 
and listening to families, we have noticed that our students love many things: art, music, mechanics, 
language and culture. 

 
So how can we relate these interest to the students, and 
make the curriculum relevant to them?  How can we make 
good on our School Council’s aspiration that the “Sky is the 
Limit”? 
 
In it’s simplest terms, any school and community will face 
two challenges.  The first challenge puts employment at the 
centre: “how they can ensure their youth are getting the right 

skills to get jobs that support the community?”  This is a demand-orientated approach that has often 
been the focus of schooling. 
 
The second challenge puts the child at the centre: how can the community support their children’s 
individuality and interests so that they become people who will have an impact on the world?  This 
is an individual-oriented approach that comes from the students’ inquiry, interest and imagination. 
 
We are addressing both of those challenges at once.  Last week, secondary teachers at Wiluna RCS 
finished an intensive 4 day foundation training course in Big Picture Education (BPE).  BPE is a 
rethinking of learning so that it is focused around the individual learner, his or her skills, interests 
and aspirations.  It’s a formal framework for learning that aligns with how we work as a school and 
it will help us continue how we work into the future.  There are 12 ‘distinguishers’ that define BPE. 
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Multiple Job 
Opportunities 

General Hand – Works Crew 
The Shire of Wiluna Works Department is seeking an experienced general hand to perform general duties 
for horticulture, street repairs, fence repairs, signage installation, irrigation repairs, minor plant servicing, 
general grounds maintenance and litter control. The position would suit a self-motivated individual who is 
available to work weekends and after hours with strong team work ethics and a commitment and desire to 
contribute and participate to the local community positively. 
For further enquiries or to obtain a position description please contact Angela Hoy – Executive Manager 
Technical Services at the Shire of Wiluna on 0429817010. To apply, provide a covering letter and a 
resume including contact details for two current referees to emts@wiluna.wa.gov.au 

Recreation Officer – Part-time 

The Shire of Wiluna Recreation Section is seeking to employ an active and community-oriented person to 
assist in the conduct of recreational activities, and to help our Recreation and Leisure Coordinator to build 
upon recent achievements to take the Shire’s support of recreation and community events to the next level. 

For further enquiries or to obtain a position description please contact Warren Olsen – Deputy CEO at the 
Shire of Wiluna on 9981 8000. To apply, provide a covering letter and a resume including contact details 
for two current referees to dceo@wiluna.wa.gov.au  

The following positions are for online applications only: 

Senior Finance Officer (Revenue):  The objective of this position is to manage the Shire’s rates and 
sundry debtors systems, ensure that invoices/rates notices are promptly sent, payments are properly 
receipted, and prompt action is taken to collect overdue debts.  Naturally, many reconciliations (including 
bank reconciliations) are part of the job.  Apply for this position at https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103546-
senior-finance-officer-revenue 

Community Service Officer to work in our Art Centre/Discovery Centre/Tourist Information Centre and 
to assist with community events.  Two positions are available – they will suit customer-focussed sales-
oriented applicants with experience in art centres, visitor centres, or similar.  Apply at https://
applynow.net.au/jobs/103547-community-service-officer 

Works Supervisor:  Lead, coach, develop and performance manage a multi-disciplined team of staff and 
volunteers to oversee and assist with the construction and maintenance schedules and plans of all capital 
and operational infrastructure networks throughout the Shire, including but not limited to roads, 
pavements, drainage, culverts, airport, waste management, parks and gardens.  Apply at https://
applynow.net.au/jobs/103548-works-supervisor 

Maintenance Officer – Reticulation:  Keep the water flowing to keep our lawns, gardens and trees alive!  
Maintain/refurbish existing reticulation systems.  Program and carry out the installation of new 
reticulation systems, planting, and other horticulture (trimming of trees).  Apply at https://
applynow.net.au/jobs/103549-water-reticulation-maintenance-officer 

Receptionist to join our finance and administration team.  Greet and sign visitors into our new 
administration centre, receipt over-the-counter payments, act as telephonist and as library officer, 
correctly handle all inwards calls and route inwards correspondence, assist in registering documents in our 
EDMRS, book appointments, arrange and prepare for meetings.  Apply at https://applynow.net.au/
jobs/103550-receptionist 

The Shire of Wiluna is an equal employment opportunity employer and has a disability-accessible 
workplace 

Applications will close at 4.30pm WST on Friday 12 October 2018 

mailto:emts@wiluna.wa.gov.au
mailto:dceo@wiluna.wa.gov.au
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103546-senior-finance-officer-revenue
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103546-senior-finance-officer-revenue
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103547-community-service-officer
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103547-community-service-officer
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103548-works-supervisor
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103548-works-supervisor
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103549-water-reticulation-maintenance-officer
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103549-water-reticulation-maintenance-officer
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103550-receptionist
https://applynow.net.au/jobs/103550-receptionist
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Skippers Aviation is proudly WA owned and operated and committed to supporting regional WA.  Skippers will 
continue to offer local residents a discounted fare for all regional communities within it’s network. 
 
These Fares provide substantial discounts from the standard fare, but come subject to conditions: 
 Locals must provide proof of residency 
 Bookings must be made at least 60 days in advance of the travel dates 
 Fares are NON-refundable 
 No destination changes are permitted 
 Name changes are not permitted 
 No itinerary changes are permitted 
 Fare is forfeited if the passenger fails to complete check in before the flight closure time (ie 30minutes prior 

to the scheduled departure time) 
 Children, Infants and unaccompanied minors Children between 2 and 12 years old need to be booked as a 

child 
 
As with all fares, bookings are subject to seat availability on the desired flight (s) 
 
Skippers advises that these fares must be booked with “Central Reservations” on 1300 729 924 or  
Email: reservations@skippers.com.au. 
 
If these fares don’t suit (many of us don’t have a 60 day planning horizon), try calling Jacki on 0438 565 065 to see 
what kind of deal you can get….. 
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Weekly Netball is now on every  

 
Thursday at the netball courts next to the  

 
Recreation Centre.  

 
Starting time is 5.30pm 

 
Players, Spectators and Umpires  

 
Everyone is Welcome so come on down and have a 

look 
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Sudoku 

The hidden sentence is: A DOOR IS WHAT A DOG IS PERPETUALLY ON THE WRONG SIDE OF 
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Joke Page 
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Kid’s Pages 

Trace and Colour 
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Kid’s Pages 
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Colour By Numbers 
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